Progressive Surgical Care, PLLC
Office Policy on Insurance Co-Payments and Deductibles
 To Our Valued Patients:


As you know, the world of health insurance has become increasingly confusing and complex for patients and physicians alike, especially when it comes to the financial responsibility of the patient for medical services.  For this reason, we feel it prudent to formally advise our patients as to the official office policy regarding co-insurance obligations.  Co-insurance obligations include an insured’s co-payments, insurance deductibles and that portion of the medical fee which the patient remains responsible for by virtue of the fact that the physician does not participate in the insurance company’s network (i.e. an “out of network provider”).  The Federal and State governmental agencies that oversee the health insurance industry have consistently taken the position that the routine waiver of co-insurance obligations by healthcare providers may constitute insurance fraud.  The view that the waiver constitutes insurance fraud applies not only to the physician, but to the insured as well.

This position is set forth in an official opinion letter from the State of New York Insurance Department, which specifically stated “[U]nder the situation where the Patient submits a claim to the Insurer knowing that the Physician has waived the co-insurance, Insured might be guilty of insurance fraud, as the term is defined in New York Penal Law §176.05.”    The entire opinion can be viewed at www.ins.state.ny.us/ogco2003/rg030409.htm.

Accordingly, this office is legally obligated to balance bill our patients for any outstanding co-insurance obligation.   Consequently, we strongly encourage our patients to carefully review all documents received from their insurance carrier detailing the payments made for the medical services rendered. These forms, often identified as Explanation of Benefits Forms, set forth the amount paid to the health care provider, as well as the patient’s financial responsibility under their health care plan. 

However, please be aware that the insurance department has recognized that a physician may create a modified payment schedule, or waive certain fees and obligations, if the patient has undergone significant financial hardship, or if the payment for necessary medical care would itself cause significant financial hardship. Accordingly, if a situation should arise whereby satisfying your co-insurance obligation is not financially feasible, please advise this office immediately and we will try to work out a mutually-agreeable payment plan. 

 

 
Thank you very much for your understanding and cooperation.



Sincerely,








Marc E. Sher, MD FACS FASCRS







Cristina T. Sardinha, MD FACS FASCRS







Jonathan D.S. Klein, M.D., FACS
Alex Lee, MD
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